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The Citrus Growers’ Development Chamber has made a great deal of progress with CGA seeing the maturing of the structure in respect of issues discussed and resolutions taken.
After the situational analysis exercise a resolution was taken that after we have identify the challenges that the growers on the ground are faced with in their operations. A resolution in one of the chamber meetings was take that there is a great need of a well-structured development company that will oversee all transformation initiatives.     

A CGA Development Company was suggested. A number of road shows to engage all the growers on the regions was undertaken with regard to this company in the year under review. The initiative was welcomed by the growers in all regions. The registration of the development company is underway.
The vision of the Development Company: To support the establishment and growth of sustainable and profitable black citrus growers with market linkages to ensure food security, jobs and wealth creation. 

With the structure that will focus on the important areas that were identified as critical during the situational analyses. The structure will consist of Business management support, Production and technical support and financial arm that will focus on lobbying grants and loans for business enterprise development.  
Leadership
It has been the practise for CGA to send a number of representatives to the annual Berlin Fruit Logistica Trade Show. This year CGA did so once again and sent three delegates from the transformation portfolio. The delegates were the Chairperson of the Citrus Grower Development Chamber, Mzo Makhanya, a member representing EC growers from Kat River Valley, Zukile Mgadle, and the transformation manager, Lukhanyo Nkombisa.
Before the delegation departed a number of discussions took place to decide what it was that the delegation wished to achieve from the trip.  It was strongly felt and agreed that the delegation should gain greater understanding of what importers want from SA exporters. The delegation left SA on the 31st January 2015 travelling to Amsterdam before proceeding to Berlin.

During the trip a number of meetings took place with importers of SA fruit.  It was felt that this gave the delegation excellent exposure to this very import aspect of the industry and provided the opportunity to understand the requirements and the standards that we need, as an exporting country, to achieve if we wish to export to European Countries. 

There was also opportunity to visit machinery manufactures to see some of the latest technology being promoted.

Government Relations
DAFF and CGA Engagements 

The CGA and Citrus Academy have had a number of meetings with the Department of Agriculture and Fisheries (DAFF) Directorates of Marketing, Small Holder Support and Extension Service. The purpose of these meetings was to request DAFF to work with CGA in initiatives that require their intervention and support. The Directorate Marketing committed to support CGA and the Citrus Academy in the industry’s initiative in respect of the Emerging Export Excellence Programme. They indicated that they would fund the initiative and a joint venture agreement was entered into. 

The programme has taken off well with the attendance of officials from DAFF who, it was agreed, would form part of implementation. A monitoring and evaluation committee was established to oversee the programme.     

CGA Provincial Engagement and Planning    

Each year the CGA transformation portfolio engages with provinces to plan activities for the ensuing financial year. The approach has been to focus on budgeted projects so that the Association and the respective departments can work together to ensure that identified projects have the desired outcomes. 

Easter Cape   

CGA and Department of Rural Development and Agrarian Reform (DRDAR) have entered into a MoU that seeks to respond to the support required by local citrus producers. The DRDAR MEC has indicated his backing for this and this has added impetus to the respective programmes. Support is being focused on infrastructure and production inputs.

The department has budgeted R9, 2 million to renovate the aging Ripplemead citrus pack house in Peddie. The Packhouse is used by three local citrus producers.  An amount of R8 million has also been budgeted for inputs for Amatole and Cacadu District growers. 

The Province’s MoU working committee, comprised of provincial, CGA and CRI officials, and also held a meeting to discuss other programmes that should be addressed during 2015/16. The following areas were covered in the meeting:  

· Extension service support – there is a need to capacitate provincial extension officials in citrus production. There is also a need to ensure that there are co-ordinated citrus pest management campaigns that will assist in minimising pests and diseases. It has been noted that there is a need to increase the visibility of the departmental extension officials in providing support to producers. It was further agreed that study groups will continue as usual and government extension personnel will form part of those meetings. DRDAR officials were encouraged to attend all citrus production workshops.   

· Training/Mentorship – It was agreed by the Working Committee that when it comes to training of growers and extension officers it is important that the training be co-ordinated by the Citrus Academy to ensure relevant training is provided. It was suggested that the Citrus Academy and the DRDAR need to develop a training plan for 2015/16 and that they work according to the plan.  

· Farmer support – With regard to famer support the working committee agreed that the current support that the department has budgeted will have to be monitored especially in respect of input procurement. It was also agreed that with regard to input procurement growers should commence submitting their requirements.  

KwaZulu-Natal          

CGA have been in discussion with the KZN Department of Agriculture but as of this point in time the discussions have not been concluded. 

The CGA and other commodities in the province were invited to a commodity meeting by the MEC. The commodities were requested to present their transformation programmes. The MEC indicated that he would welcome proposals made by commodity organisations (COs) and suggested that strong relations between his department and COs be established to support developing producers.  

Limpopo   

As a result of the expiration of the CGA and the Limpopo Department of Agriculture MoU it was agreed to review it with the expectation that a new one will be entered into. CGA met senior officials of the department and it was agreed to draft a new MoU to cover a continued relationship to provide support to developing citrus producers.

CGA and the Limpopo Department of Agriculture intend to sign the MoU shortly. A working committee will be established and a new list of extension personnel to work with CRI will be identified. CGA will present the transformation agenda to the department and discuss how the parties will work together in providing support. To date the MoU is with the legal unit of the department.
Western Cape

CGA was approach by Goodehoop Citrus from Citrusdal in the WC about programmes that the provincial department has to support the development of commodities. The Transformation Manager subsequently met with Goodehoop Citrus.

A meeting was also held with the WC Department of Agriculture to, not only introduce CGA to them, but also to advise it that CGA would like to be involved with a WC’s Citrus Commodity Project Allocation Committee (CPAC) as is the case with other commodity organisations. It was agreed that the process would be set in motion. A close working relationship will require to be established with CASIDRA which oversees the WC support programme.

Consultation has been commenced with the Executive of the Citrus Growers’ Development Chamber to proceed with the engagement with the Western Cape. A meeting with other citrus producing enterprises in the WC took place to introduce them to the initiative. All enterprises that were present agreed that a CPAC for citrus be formed. The Transformation Manager presented the request to the CGA Board which approved the initiative. The WC department has allocated an amount of approximately R5 million to the Citrus CPAC for 2015/16.  

Extension Services
At the beginning of each year the Citrus Research International’s two dedicated extension officers meet their producers to plan extension activities for the year.

The programmes have been progressing well. The information days held were very successful. The sponsors who contributed to these days are thanked for their support. 

Research and development is very important for the citrus industry and extension plays a crucial role in gathering and disseminating information especially with regard to minimising the impact and costs of unexpected outbreaks of pests and diseases.

CGA Summit and Chamber Meetings

The CGA hosted its first CGA Citrus Summit in Phalaborwa in March. The Summit replaced the customary CGA road shows that have normally taken place at the beginning of each year. The Summit included the involvement of developing growers who made a significant input into the Summit. 

CGA staff delivered a number of presentations providing details of CGA initiatives that are focused on developing growers. 

Before the Summit the Citrus Growers’ Development Chamber held a full meeting. At the meeting a number of resolutions were taken. The most important resolution was to support the establishment of the Citrus Growers’ Association Development Company. It is proposed that the company will commence operating from the beginning of April 2015. 

The Summit supported the establishment of the CGA Development Company which is seen as being able to make a meaningful contribution to transformation of the industry. 

L Nkombisa
CGA Transformation Manager[image: image1.png]A
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